Senate Minutes – DIRECTORS CUT ROUGH CUT EDITION -

Roll Call Went Super

Minutes Were Approved

Gallery Intro

Senator at Large Applicant

Twink for Ride Share

Shelby Higg. - Index

Justin – Shelby

Diversity Chair Interviewee

Deborah Miller – Appointed to Diversity Chair


Groups need to work together.  Wants to help senate coordinate groups.  Involved w/ Women's reseoruces center, planned parenthood coalition, sigma pi delta.  Has also worked with MAC.  Spec. projects and ideas:  What does the body want?  -CLOSED SESSION COMMENCES-

-CLOSED SESSION ENDS-

Deborah Miller is approved.

Tina S.  - Appointed to Senator at Large

Positive effect on student body and keeping them connected.  Hopefully as a freshman will bring in new ideas.  Interested in budget committee.  Not aware of fall elections.  -CLOSED SESSION COMMENCES-

-CLOSED SESSION ENDS-

Tina Shutter is approved.

Chris Miller – Appointed to Co-Legislative Director

-CLOSED SESSION COMMENCES IN ABSENCE OF CANDIDATE-

-CLOSED SESSION ENDS-

Chris Miller is Approved.

Administration of the Oath!  How official.

President's Report-

· Dicsussion item will concern VP Gordon's concern that student athletes are looking at the possibility of being given early access to registration.  

· Bike co-op rally event is going well; finalizing bands and starting PR.  

· FAC chair discussed FACs struggles.  Concerns exist that they are an unelected body:  possibly a special election?  They say it is the Senate's fault for not contacting.  ExComm will discuss further.  Survey results requested by Senator Wisa were not available.

· HB 389's request to provide teacher evaluations online was ruled by faculty senate to be “not feasible”.  Board of Higher Education has taken this to mean “has the technology”.  Faculty Senate's resolution uses a different definition, under which Truman does not fall.  Chairwoman Esfeld and President Szewczyk will meet with Garry Gordon concerning this soon.

· Academic affairs will be writing a response to the resolution.

· Discussion of response to faculty senate resolution was added as a discussion item

· A position is still available for a student representative on the “intellectual diversity” committee. The charge of that committee is still somewhat up in the air, but the position still needs filling.  ID is a pretty sensitive topic concerning the forcing of ideologies by faculty, etc.  Additionally, the other argument is that this type of interaction with professors is an enriching aspect of ID.

· October 12 (5-6 PM) Candidate Forums for VP of Enrollment Management.

· 4 Student Senate Members needed for the October 12 ribbon-cutting ceremony of the renovated fancy-pants Baldwin Hall.

· Questions:

· Bands picked out? - Not sure.  Haleigh or Mindy of SAB would know more.

Treasurer Gilmore Report!

· 4 Committees missing reports, but all have chairs!

· Budget could be ready even by next week

· Met with Dr. Eisenberg about collegiate readership program; discussed shift in control over to senate.  KC Star would be a possible 4th paper

Bog

· Friday October 26th 1:30 PM – Next Bog Meeting

· Thurs 5 PM VH 1000 Interview for candidates -> people should really show up!  This is the only chance of the students to have a say in recruitment and scholarships. 

Speaker Poindexter

· Go to office hours

· Make sure (new people) to join a committee

· Speak your mind in discussion!! (Esp. new people!)

Senator Miller dramatically entered, just in time for the discussion of the safe-ride-pilot program. This is available to Greek organizations, and Miller feels it should be available to all students.  A resolution was passed around.  

· Money for stipend -> From senate budget

· How much?  -> 20-40 dollars p/ weekend.  Ideally , two people would drive, one would dispatch. Comes to about 2000 p/ semester.  Also, some sortof identifying item for vehicles

· Insurance?  -> Volunteers would drive their own cars, and their insurance would cover damages, absolving the university.  Need to speak with the general counsel for more specifics

· Why?  -> They have this in MU, called 'Stripes', which has been successful.

· Wisa expressed that it is a good idea, but that using Senate funds might not be appropriate. Admitted that the Student body could feel this is worth the expenditure though.  

· Miller responded that its needed to act as an incentive for volunteers.  The committee created would also be in charge of coordinating with service organizations to get more people on board to volunteer.

· Twink Pham inquired as to the use of student funds and not the service organizations for free, or have the university sponsor a scholarship job for this.  Additionally, she feels that the goal of Feb. '08 is too ambitious of a goal to start the program.  It could be better if more time was taken, and the program was initiated in the fall when freshman are just getting their footing, and upperclassman are readjusting.

· Miller worries that waiting this long would risk the program stagnating.

· Wiley expressed concern that the waiver wouldn't provide protection.  Miller is aware of this, and it will factor into the potential committees ultimate decision.

· Governor Kiddoo said that political capitol is lacking to impliment this effectively in time. Among the areas of concern, ResLife, Academic Affairs, Student Affairs, General Counsel, and so on.

· Miller feels that this is more of a student-effort.  Kiddoo worries that the university would try to block this, especially from the perspective of the university.  No other universities (besides MU) were examined.  The U+1 program was examined before drafting the resolution.

· Would minors be turned away?  DPS could potentially follow cars and pull them over and test persons.  -> Miller feels contrary.  -> Wiley thinks this would be a big issue.  Miller says Stripes can obviously run under this law, and will consult.

· Service organization cannot get the stipend, only the service hours.

· Could also be looked at not just in terms of sobriety; has other applications for students needing a safe ride later in the evening from or to off campus.  This could help with the administration.

· Other offices need to be consulted, just to make sure that Senate and the University is covered legally.  Possibly more than one person needs to be in each car.

· This could go two ways:  be an immediate issue or not, it will take a long time to work out with the administration.  Even still, Senate could just barrel ahead and do it regardless.  The administration COULD block this, and that should be considered.

· Liability is still the greatest concern.  Perhaps the senate is not the best avenue?

· Miller does not feel that the stipend is technically university employment.  Paying a dollar or some other restitution could possibly discourage use in the program, which could be potentially fatal.  It should be as open as possible.

· Should not automatically rule out scholarship jobs or work study.  The Kirksville CDC was approved, and maybe this program would be in that category of acceptable risk to the university.       

· What were the issues with the U+1 program?  ->  Too many.  Need more facts before going ahead with this.

· Miller will peruse concerns addressed here, and looks for a vote two weeks from now.

· Student government should NOT do this because it would set too great of a precedent.  Senates actions are scrutinized to heavily.  Possibly setting up a puppet organization and funding via that avenue.

· How many drunk driver deaths?  -> DPS has no data available on DUIs.  The index has reported to an extent on this.

· Possible get-around for the issue of minors is placing a sticker on Ids.

· Miller feels it's unrealistic to exclude minors because they drink in spite of the fact that they shouldn't.  Wants it to remain as open as possible.

· Motion has thus been first read.

OTHER REPORTS

Academic Affairs

· Curriculum forums

· Discussed many items, specifically: improving first year experience by introducing interdisciplinary ideas right off;  eg: WACT being made topic based to increase interest and satisfaction.  Resolution to follow.

· Redoing the Study abroad handbook

· Course catalogs also being reviewed

Stuaff

· Parking

· opening the teacher lot in MO to students

· maybe opening up the BNB lot

CAMPENV

· Working on freecycle!

· Ride-share on TruView.

· Resolutions to be discussed later in the meeting

Budget Review

· lots of progress being made

· decided to primarily finance initiatives as opposed to strictly entertainment

· FAC's future has been discussed, as it is still an independent council.

· FAC's major issues of concern will be sent to the body soon

Yet another first reading:  Supporting the cooperative bike workshop

· Last years resolution was the same, but this one is more specific, giving it a better chance to survive the administration.  Formatted after the SPAC document.

· Suggestions:  adding RHA to student organizations listed, and in the therefore be it resolved that, adding VP Gordon, after Dean Gilchrist.  Move BoG up behind the president, or before.  Chance from index to Truman Media Network.

· Need to add the 'classic intro' (“Where the student government is the official governing body...”). Additionally Senate's support of SPAC should be mentioned.  Also add in Arete.

· Last three bullet points should be combined into one.

· However, this limits it to students.  What about the community.

· Moreso an issue of language rather than content.

The final first reading:  Resolution defining space allocation process

· Space allocation council needs to be created soon.

· Dean Gilchrist is concerned with the process we are creating;  the President will, with the senates approval, take this document to her for input and refinement.

· Needs the classic intro!

· Broad campus support is intended as a general term

Discussion Item No. 1

· Interest w/in athletic dept. and student athletes in terms of registering for classes.  This is markedly different from the current system. 

· Should we also let the debate team go first? -> Not entirely analogous.

· How would it be implemented? -> Specifics are still not nailed down.  

· Other university like Truman have similar policies

· Why do they need this? -> Not specifically addressed.  Could deal with travel.

· Practices interfere with class.

· Being an underclassman is rough, too bad.  -> This really is unfair to upperclassman, all around the board.

· Perhaps another way to fix this issue is to pass a resolution encouraging professors to be more generous with yellow cards for student athletes.

· More reasonable for athletes to register in the first of the individual class.  (As a compromise!)

· It is really unfair to grant this to one group of selected students and deny the others.

· This should be forwarded to academic advisors; this is more their responsibility than ours.

· This is a new problem, and we should hear from students soon, and make informed decisions.

· Jerry W. may come to speak to senate about this.

Discussion Item No. 2  HB 389

· The bubble sheets do not really do most professors justice; each department should be allowed to do their own.

· How will these effect tenure, employment?

· Senate is pushing for this because it closely resembles Extended Course Descriptions, and the faculty is finally taking it seriously and giving it some attention.

· It should be made more general, more objective, and not more specific for each department.

· Should shift to the electronic forms like the math department does.  Students write more.

· Who would be in charge of administering this program?  Faculty are very nervous.  Anyway to give an idea of the average grade in a class?  Faculty REALLY dislike that idea.

· Objectivity is a really big goal for the program; it's the only way we will get professors on board with the idea.

· Examples can be found at the University of Texas at Dallas, and Oregon State University.

· Perhaps a balance of cross-department and inter-department questions would make up a better review.  

Money Motion for Senate Newsletter

· To pay for printing and inserts for a senate newsletter in the Index.

· Rough draft should be sent this coming weekend to all of Senate for editing.


~FIN!

